
 
 
 
We at Halfway Home Animal Rescue Team, a new animal rescue organization based in New 
Jersey, consider all animals to be valued creatures who all have the right to live their lives free 
from abuse, confinement, and cruelty. 
 
It would be counter to our mission of rescuing and helping animals to save some while serving 
others as food. Because of this, it is our policy to provide only vegan food at all our events and 
meetings.   In addition, we will only promote and sell vegan products at our events.  
 
For events in which HHART participates with other organizations, but does control the menu or 
products offered, we will make every effort to ensure that those events do offer vegan food 
choices. Partners will be informed that vegan options should be available and that they are 
preferred.  
 
We recognize that not everyone associated with HHART follow vegan/vegetarian diets, but 
when representing HHART (i.e., at a HHART event or meeting) volunteers are expected to 
follow these guidelines and respect our policy.  
 
We consider a vegan to be a person who seeks to exclude all forms of animal cruelty and 
exploitation from their lifestyle: including food, clothing, and entertainment.  Vegans do not
consume or use meat, fish, shellfish, dairy, eggs, honey or any product or ingredient derived 
from animal sources.   
 
In the best interest of our animals and their diets, they are exempt from this policy. 
 
Thank you for helping us to “be kind to every kind”. 


